Social Justice Sunday Service  – January 8, 2012 – Paulette Thurman
Social Justice: Present and Personal

I've been a member of SJC for years without ever actually participating in it.  I would get the meeting agendas and the meeting minutes and mostly felt guilty that I do nothing about the issues I follow and have plenty of strong feelings about.  Well, when Caroline asked me to join her and Mac in presenting this service, the timing couldn't have been better because the Occupy Movement was brand new then and I was feeling the same guilt there.  Clearly, the gods and goddesses of righteous protest were calling. So, not wanting to say no to someone whose political writings I've admired for so long,  I said Ok, all the while thinking, 'really? Does this make any sense? I'm just going to jump in and do this when I haven't been active in this group?'  I started attending the monthly meetings, I've now been to three, and have volunteered to be the secretary.  I record the minutes.  

This is what I want to share about this group of intrepid UUs.  These are people who know how to get things done.  They've been in the trenches with economic and social justice issues for years and years, as we just heard.  So many years, in fact, that they're becoming a little concerned about the future of the group. 

So I'm here to appeal - and they didn't ask me to do this - appeal to anyone else among us feeling discontent over what they know and how they feel about what they know, and what they're actually doing about it.  We're all busy, our lives are filled up, and yet I have found that there are plenty of simple, quick things one can do and it really is true, every effort counts.  Every petition, every rally, every conversation, every letter to the editor, every letter to city council, the representatives and senators in Columbus and Washington..... it all matters.  

Probably I'm not the only member of this church who has this predicament of political awareness and political inertia.  Or maybe it's just overwhelm, too many issues and too complicated.  But what I'm finding is that with the community and camaraderie of the group, I can be more functional in this arena.  I too can get things done.  

In my brief time with SJC, this is what's gone on.  Caroline Arnold stepped down after three years as chair, and Sally Burnell stepped up into that position.  Sally is especially concerned with issues of local poverty and how we can help. The committee has an interest in doing more to promote the development of the Kent Community TimeBank as well as Empower Portage.  The TimeBank is an alternative economy in which members earn timedollars for services they provide which they can then exchange with any other members for the services they offer.  It's a great community builder and some of us here today have already joined.  Empower Portage helps people find ladders out of poverty and SJC is exploring what we can do to support them.

SJC is holding a pot-luck Jan 20 followed by a showing of The Healthcare Movie, look for it in the Thread.  This is another one of Sally's pet projects - to return to the pot-luck and movie activity popular in the past.  

We get guests at times.  A young man with the campaign for the Ohio Medical Cannabis Act of 2012 spoke to us and circulated a petition, which we all signed.    

Another guest, Mary Greer, of Shalersville, whose property is now surrounded by neighboring properties leased to the hydraulic gas fracking industry, spoke of upcoming events addressing the denial of human rights, not just the imposition of fracking, and what can legally be done about that.    

Committee members Ted and Swanny make regular reports on fracking developments. They're also busy with Kent Environmental Council and other churches, gathering and distributing information, lecturing and testifying everywhere possible. 

Bonnie is looking into the possibility of our having a collection box in the church kitchen for used dishes, pots and pans, silverware, to be made available to people coming out of shelter houses and often needing everything.  

Sally hopes to hold a community meeting on the topic of predatory lending and is looking for a speaker.  

Saunis continues the fair-trade coffee, tea and chocolate sales which are a good, steady fundraiser.  

So you see, this is a busy little group.  We only meet once a month, and with the exception of Caroline, we don't bite.  

